Cheyenne Theater Meeting Minutes

September 13, 2021

Attending: Board Members Larry Barnes, Pat Cress, and Robert
Grace; Manager Jessica Lee, and Assistant Manager Emily Mullins.

Dara and Lila had a conflict with the City Council meeting tonight.
Margyre was also unable to attend and gave prior notification.

Meeting is held at 6:00 PM, in the Cheyenne Theater lobby.
We do have a quorum attending.

The minutes are read and approved when Pat moves, Larry seconds, unanimous. No
treasurer's report as Lila (and Dara) can't attend this modified meeting date.

Betty Johnson, Strategic Doing, Dane G. Hansen Foundation will be meeting in Saint Francis,
according to an email from Tom Keller. The Board agrees that we have no new information
since our spring meeting with Ms. Johnson, so we won't attend. Robert will email Tom Keller
and advise.

There is a free movie, called 7Two Pennies. We wonder if we can show it to the school, since
it is free to the Theater? Perhaps on Nov 23, the last day of school? Jessica will talk to Darla
Raile at the Grade School. Robert will do some research on the movie.

Jessica reports that the new employee is doing well.

The Concert in the Park, where we served concessions, was very slow compared to previous
years, at about $200 gross. We are glad that we did it, however, because it is a great
community event.

The Theater staff worked at the Thrift Store again. The Boards that this volunteerism is
wonderful. It is good for the community.

One employee resigned. We accept the resignation and thank her for her work over the years.

Jessica says the west heat pump is not working. Robert agrees to look at it. The vacuum
and blower are both inoperative or need new batteries. Jessica will look into replacing them
and report next month.

We are looking for another employee. We will talk about it at the next meeting on October
4, 2021.

Adjourned 7:08 pm.



